
 
 
  

Parish Clerk 
 

Ms Sharon Booth 
C/O Redcot 

36 Warburton Lane 
Partington 

Manchester  
M31 4WJ 

TEL: 07388 917569 
 

E-mail:  
clerk@tableyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 

Knutsford Neighbourhood 
Policing Unit  

 

Tel: 101 
 
Knutsford.npt@cheshire.pnn.pol

ice.uk 

DATE OF THE NEXT  
MEETING WILL BE HELD ON  
MONDAY 13th MARCH 2023.  

 
If you have a question that 
you would like to put to the  

Parish Council, please  
submit your question via the 
contact form on the Tabley 
website or email the Clerk 

on the below email address. 
 

PARISH   COUNCILLORS 
 

H Gurney-Smith (Chairman) 
 

Alan Greenway  
(Vice-Chairman)   

07966 565258 
 

David Bailey  
(Highways)     

01565 754369 
 

Tony Jackson 
07951 905923  

 
Stephen Wharfe   

01565 722807 
 

Norman Withenshaw   
01565 652400  

 
Sarah Carson 
Katie Newport 
Bryan Hartley 

 

       TABLEY PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER 
 FEBRUARY 2023 

www.tableyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Updates regarding the Parish meetings will be posted on the Pickmere Lane  
notice board or on the Tabley Website: 

 

         The Parish Councillors wish to extend their very best to all  
Tabley Parishioners for 2023 

 

Local Contacts 
• Mere and Tabley Community Club: bookings - 653205 

• Cheshire East Council: 0300 123  5500 

• Cheshire East Councilor Kate Parkinson: Kate.Parkinson@cheshireeast.gov.uk    

• Manchester Airport Community Relations 0800 0967 967 

• St Paul's Church: 654336. 

• Cuckooland: 633039 

• Tabley House Collection: 750151 

Bi-MONTHLY PARISH MEETINGS 2023 & 2024 
 

Meetings are held at Mere & Tabley Community Club, Warrington Road,  
Mere, Knutsford, WA16 0PU 

TABLEY – Monday 13th March 2023: 7.30pm 
TABLEY – Monday 15th May 2023: 7.30pm – AP & AGM 

TABLEY – Monday 10th July 2023: 7.30pm 
TABLEY – Monday 11th September 2023: 7.30pm 
TABLEY – Monday 13th November 2023: 7.30pm 

TABLEY – Monday 8th January 2024: 7.30pm 
TABLEY – Monday 11th March 2024: 7.30pm 

The Parish Council reserves the right to change a meeting date.  

Mere and Tabley Community Club 
 

Already a month into 2023!   
Our Clubs AGM will have taken place by the time this article 
goes to print, and all officers will be up for re-election. In my 
experience, there aren’t usually  many hands going up to offer 
their services for responsible positions. Will I be eating my 
words this year? 
Our winter games are in full swing.  

Our domino and snooker teams are holding their own in their respective leagues. 
The Wednesday afternoon whist drives are a great opportunity for people to get  
together for a game of cards and a chat - with a cuppa and home baking!  
 
The indoor bowls on Monday afternoon and Tuesday evenings are well supported, 
with  over twenty people participating in each session. Our thanks to Linda Smith 
and Dave Godsmark for organising. 
February is the month when our outdoor bowls section hold meetings to decide the 
makeup of the coming seasons teams. Yes it is only a few weeks away! We at Mere 
like to think we are very democratic. All bowling members can attend the meetings 
and have their say. 
On Saturday 4th February, 54 club members and friends are off to the North Wales 
Bowling Centre at Prestatyn where a competition  will be organised by  
Dave Godsmark. Afterwards the venue will provide a hot meal. Having been several 
times before, we are all looking forward to the day. 
Meetings with our local  Parish Councils have already been held to discuss the  
upcoming Coronation. We will be hosting an event on Sunday  7th May, so watch 
out for updates. 
Like all other organisations, financial pressures have increased out of all proportion. 
With all costs rising dramatically, especially energy. We are fortunate to have a  
diligent treasurer, Roger, who puts an enormous amount of time trying to obtain the 
best deals.  
My thanks to Roger and all members who support our Community Club, keeping it 
the hub of our parishes.   Alan Greenway  



News from St Paul’s Church Over Tabley 
 

 

St. Paul’s Church, Tabley  is affiliated to Rostherne and Little Bollington.  Since the retire-
ment of the Reverends Philip and Patricia Robinson twelve months ago, the parishes have 
been in vacancy. We have recently re advertised the post and await any responses.  We 

are most fortunate to have Rostherne church warden,  
Christopher Tetlow who has done an amazing job in securing the services of Clergy to 

make sure all three churches have regular services.  
 

The three churches work well together as recently demonstrated at Tabley’s annual plough 
service. All three congregations gathered at St. Pauls  for what proved to be a lovely  

occasion, celebrating the start of the farming year. 
A small but dedicated group of people spend a deal of time trying to raise funds to  

ensure that this beautiful Victorian church remains open.  
Our next major event is a bridge drive at Mere and Tabley Community Club on 23rd March.  

If you are interested in attending,  
please contact Judy Hancock on  01565733246 

Parish & Ward Cllrs are constantly striving to report the deteriorating road, flooding and pathway issues to the local high-
way’s authority. If you come across any areas, you can report these to the Parish Council via email or Cheshire East  
Council via their online portal: https://fixmystreet.cheshireeast.gov.uk 
The Parish Cllrs have also taken the opportunity to complete litter picks in various parts of Tabley. If you are interested in 
completing a litter pick in your area, Cheshire East will supply you with a picker and bin bags. You will be able to access the 
links via the Cheshire East Council website.  www.cheshireeastcouncil.gov.uk 
Unfortunately, Tabley Parish Council have not yet secured with Cheshire East, collection of the litter, therefore, any rubbish  
collected would have to be deposited into your household bin.  The Parish Council are looking at arrange a ‘community  
litter-pick event’, if you would be interested in taking part, please log your contact details with the Clerk. 

We would like to continue to communicate with you about the Council and its activities but in order to comply 
with GDPR, we need to renew your consent. If you wish to be kept updated, simply fill in your name and email 
address and return to Clerks correspondence address or via email to ; clerk@tableyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
Name: .........................................        Address...................................................Email .......................................................... 

 

 

Cheshire Show Ground Events Calendar 2023 

A wonderful celebration of the countryside, agriculture, food & family fun, the Royal Cheshire County Show is de-
lighted to be celebrating its 185th year in 2023 

Tickets are available https://royalcheshireshow.ticketsrv.co.uk/tickets/125 

 

 

 

 

July 

08
th
, 09

th
 The Mounted Games Association 

22
nd

 Salvage Show 

27
th
, 28

th
, 29

th
, 30

th
 Dubbed Out Festival  

August 

26
th
, 27

th
, 28

th
 The Cheshire Country 

Game Fair 

September 

16
th, 

17
th
 Truckfest 

23
rd

 Salvage Show  

October 

30
th
, 01

st
 Clive Shaw Trucking 

21
st
 Salvage Show 

 

March 

04
th
 Tour of Cheshire – Historic Car Rally 

18
th
 Salvage Show 

April 

01
st
, 02

nd
 April Clive Shaw Trucking  

22
nd

 Salvage Show 

May 

5
th
, 6

th
, 7

th
 The National Association for Bikers with 

a  

Disability Rally 

27
th
 Salvage Show 

27
th
 Cheshire YFC Rally 

28
th
 Cheshire YFC After Rally Dance 

June 

20
th
, 21

st
 The Royal Cheshire County Show 

http://www.cheshireeastcouncil.gov.uk

